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Introduction 
LS said she was pleased to be appointed as Scotland Commissioner and had welcomed the early opportunity to meet with the EHRC CEO to discuss moving the organisation forward through strategic leadership and setting the national agenda.  LS explained why she was keen to postpone the appointment of new Committee Members to ensure that she had the opportunity to review Committee skills and experience requirements in line with the new strategic plan and organisational needs. LS indicated she would also appreciate thoughts and views from SC Members on bringing in new skills necessary for the existing SC vacancies to ensure that we get it right.  

The Scotland Commissioner will write, on behalf of the Scotland Committee, to the newly appointed EHRC Chair, and will invite the Chair to meet the Scotland Committee Members and Stakeholders.  

1. Welcome and Apologies
The Chair welcomed everyone to the meeting.  Colin Young did not attend the meeting.

2. Declaration of Interests

Interests declared from LS, LB, DL.  LS asked for Register of Interests to be shared amongst Committee.  

3. Minutes of Previous Meeting

Minutes of the meeting held on 21st January 2016 were approved as a correct record. The date of the meeting was added.

4. Matters Arising and Action Points

· Revised Terms of Reference – Waiting on responses from other Statutory Committees and AP will bring this back to the next formal meeting.  
· Report on the provision of reasonable adjustment in the selection of candidates to political parties – LW redrafting.
All other actions points were completed.

5. Scotland Committee Workplan and Budget 2016-17
(i) Is Scotland Fairer Post Publication Activity
SM and DM presented the paper.  There will be a series of roundtables to deliver this work and the paper will be redrafted to show:

(a) The outcomes to be achieved

(b) The issues falling within our remit

(c) Undertaking a literature review to develop our evidence base.

DM highlighted that the Commission needed to engage with a wider group of researchers which will help build our work into their planning.  The working group will meet to plan this out and report back to SC members via email and at future Committee meetings. 

(ii) The experiences of people with learning disabilities in the Scottish Criminal Justice System
DL presented the paper. 

MM made reference to the Independent Advisory Group on Hate Crime, Prejudice and Community Cohesion, which will report soon and will have relevance to this project and the other committee projects.   

Committee raised concerns that the proposal may cover too much and that it should probably just focus on one of the areas – either People with Learning Disabilities as offenders, or as victims of crime and their related experiences of the criminal justice system. 

Committee agreed it would be beneficial to test out these ideas with Learning Disability Organisations asking for their views on where they feel the gaps are.
Committee agreed that the work needed to focus down more on the experience of people rather than policies with some work being done by the Commission and other work carried out external researchers and learning disability organisations.  

ER suggested speaking with Advocacy groups e.g. Rape Crisis Scotland, who have experience of supporting witnesses.  

DL thanked members for their comments and that he would meet soon with the project team to narrow the focus. He will update SC members via email next week and at future Committee meetings. 

LS asked that a  short narrative be produced that set out the role and responsibilities of the Scotland Committee, the projects we are taking forward this year and what the intended outcomes would be, to use for external meetings.

(iii) Embedding Equality and Human Rights in Scotland’s new Social Security Powers
ER presented the paper. The draft principles will be tested through a programme of stakeholder engagement.  EHRC will be added into the risk description to show that this is an internal message.  Committee were concerned about the timeline, however the Scottish Government’s programme will run at least 2-3 years so our timeline was not an issue.  Our work will articulate a set of principles and not get into the technical working of the powers.  AP will speak with SHRC about this project.  

DM pointed out that it would be important to speak with DWP and that Employability will go at a faster pace than welfare reform.
ER raised the point that the UK Women & Equalities Committee had launched an inquiry into sexualised bullying of girls and that this had also originally been on the list of priorities for the Committee workplan, but hadn’t been prioritised. AP had agreed to raise the issue of a lack of clear monitoring and evidence of the scale of the issue at the Equally Safe Board but hadn’t had a clear response. 

It was agreed that LS would raise at the Board, asking how the EHRC planned to feed in to the inquiry and that she would raise with the Minister for Equalities and also with the Permanent Secretary in her introductory meetings. LS will also consider writing to the Equally Safe board. 

6. Learning and Development 2016-17
GL presented the paper.  There were many suggestions on how the Scotland Committee could learn and develop with other organisations:

· SG programme aimed at people on public boards 

· Corporate Governance using triple bottom line reporting - an accounting framework that incorporates three dimensions of performance: social, environmental and financial to understand our stakeholders.
· Having shared meetings with other public bodies: COSLA, SPSO, other regulators, NHS, Skills Sector, sharing our knowledge and expertise on equality and human rights and hearing from them about their priorities.  AP suggested much of this should be part of the stakeholder engagement plan. 
· Meeting with SHRC Chair and Commissioners
· Inclusive Economic Growth

· Health and Social Care Integration Joint Boards – influencing and ways of working

Committee were asked for other thoughts on how we can exchange with others and understand the challenges at strategic level.  

7. Moving towards a new EHRC
AP presented the paper and accompanying consultation document.  It was noted that there would be no change to the Statutory Committees structure and there would continue to be a direct link between Committees and the Board.  AP reported that there would be a staff meeting on 5th May to cover issues raised by staff and a further staff meeting with the CEO and Director of People on 12th May to discuss further.  Committee were asked to feed in their views to help inform AP and LS prior to the Board meeting on 6th May.  

8. Stakeholder Engagement Plan
CO presented the paper.  Committee generally agreed with the paper with a few points to take into consideration:

· More engagement with stakeholders in determining our workplan priorities.

· Committee needs to be more geographically represented and we need to keep diversity of representation in mind. 

· Reputational management of key messages (AP mentioned that we are planning to update and refresh the key messages book).

· Adapting messages to different audiences.

· Stakeholders knowing more about remedies to issues.

· Engaging ad hoc groups around specific issues that do not necessarily tie in with Scotland Committee meetings.

· SC development session in June on stakeholder engagement – what SC need to be doing; script to use when engaging with stakeholders, speaking events, publicising our cases.

· We need to focus our attention on where we think we can have the greatest impact, as it stands the plan includes lots that might be nice to do but we probably don’t have the resource.

An action plan will be developed for the SC informal meeting in June. 
9. Proposal for 2016-17 Inquiry

LH presented the paper on possible topics for Inquiry. Committee were asked for views on the two topics and how such an inquiry may affect people in Scotland and these will be provided to the Board to consider when making a decision about the inquiry.  The two topics were:

1. Smaller, tightly focused inquiry into the provision of housing for people with learning disabilities.  This option would identify the problems in the provision of housing for people with learning disabilities and make recommendations to address the problems.

2. Larger inquiry looking at the provision of housing for disabled people. This option would examine the insufficient supply of accessible homes and the poor living conditions facing disabled people who are trapped in inaccessible homes. 
Committee raised the following points:

The issues for people with learning disabilities re housing and likely recommendations were not necessarily transferrable to people with physical or mental health impairments.  

Option 1 could provide helpful information and evidence about experiences of people with learning disabilities and decisions about where they live and with whom, that is not available. This information would be welcomed by housing providers and policy makers and planners because they don't have it just now. 

Option 2 seemed just too unmanageable the way it was framed. 

DM suggested adding in an analysis of what happens in other countries where practice is better. He said there certainly is better practice in some European countries re accessible housing and support for people with learning disabilities. 

LS asked that committee members consider the paper in more depth and feedback comments to AP before the Board meeting.   LS would take these on board ahead of the Board meeting.  
10. Performance, Resource and Risk Report
AP presented the Strategic Risk Register which Committee felt was a more accessible document.  A new risk on Governance was added which includes the Statutory Committees Structure.

11. Legal Activity Report

Report was noted.  Committee find this report very helpful.

12. Scotland Commissioner and Committee Members’ Update
Details were noted and MM, DL and LB gave an update at the meeting.

The Committee expressed their thanks to Euan Page, Parliamentary Manager for the work he has done during his time at the Commission.  EP will leave the Commission at the end of this month.

Committee are asked to send any agenda items for the June informal meeting to GL. 

DL gave apologies for the June meeting.


The meeting closed at 1.00 pm.
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